CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the AMENITIES COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, Crewkerne on Monday 12 September 2016 at 7.01 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. M. Best (Chairman), Ms J. Dawson, B. Hodgson, Mrs R. Jackson, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Stuart, and D. Wakeman.
In Attendance:
The Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, Amenities Operations Manager Mr M. Jay, 2 member of the public.
21
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

16/17


Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Mrs S. Allman (unwell), Mrs K. Head (personal), R. Pailthorpe (unwell), Mrs A. Singleton (personal) and N. Sturtivant (personal).
22
OPEN FORUM
16/17

Christmas Lighting-up Event: a member of the Christmas Committee stressed that safety at the lighting-up event was paramount, which was why the road closure was necessary.  Nevertheless, the Committee did recognise the need to keep the period of closure as short as possible, to minimise disruption to motorists.
23
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
16/17


The following Councillors declared a personal interest in agenda item 6 (rents and hire charges):
Cllr. Best (member of CUDOS and director of Crewkerne Leisure Management)

Cllr. Ms Dawson (Council representative for Crewkerne Sports & Youth Activities Ltd)
Cllr. Hodgson (member of CUDOS)
Cllr. Mrs Jackson (director of Crewkerne Leisure Management)
24
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

16/17

It was AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
Monday 11 July 2016 be APPROVED.
25
PROJECTS AND WORKS REPORTS
16/17
To receive the July report
The Chairman highlighted the following points from the report:

· Skatepark: the construction of the skatepark had been successfully completed.  To complete the project, it was proposed to provide tarmac paths and to paint the shelter.
· Henhayes playground project: positive progress was being made on the project, with installation of the already-bought play equipment due to take place imminently.
· Henhayes pitch leases: Heads of Terms agreements were now fully signed up for both the rugby club and for Crewkerne Rangers football club, with that for the cricket club in progress.
· George Reynolds Centre: the priority remedial action being addressed was the drainage problem affecting one of the changing rooms.
A number of Councillors commented on the noise made by the air conditioners in the Victoria Hall.  It was acknowledged that the air conditioners were effective and there was a balance between maintaining a suitable temperature and the noise levels.
Cllr. Wakeman commented on the poor state of the seats at the front of the Town Hall.  It was agreed that this should be addressed in parallel with the question of disabled access to the Town Hall [see agenda item below].
26
RENTS AND HIRE CHARGES
16/17
To consider the draft proposals in readiness for the forthcoming budget deliberations
The draft list of rents and hire charges were reviewed.  The typographical error on the CUDOS rent was noted.  The allotments rent was discussed, in particular whether the rent should be increased.  The Deputy Clerk advised that she had obtained information on typical charges for allotments and it was agreed that it would be useful to understand this before a decision was made on setting the allotment rent for 2017/18.
After discussions it was AGREED to recommend the draft proposals for the rents and hire charges, subject to further consideration of the allotment rent.

27
SKATEPARK OPENING EVENT
16/17
To recommend approval of an event to celebrate the opening of the new skatepark
The Clerk reported that the skatepark contractor (Maverick) had offered a date of

Saturday 22 October to stage a skatepark opening event and it was agreed that this date was suitable.  Councillors were unanimous in their opinion that an opening event was appropriate, given the hard work and commitment which had brought the project through to completion.

It was therefore AGREED to recommend the staging of an opening event by Maverick in accordance with the details of their quotation and at the quoted cost of £1,500

(+ VAT), the funds to be taken from General Reserves.
28
DISABLED ACCESS TO THE TOWN HALL/VICTORIA HALL
16/17
To consider whether changes are required to improve disabled access
The Operations Manager reported that he and Cllr. Mrs Head had assessed the current level of disabled access to the Town Hall.  He advised that:

· There was level access to the main doors but with the seats and bin positioned where they are, this renders the pathway too narrow.  It would therefore be better if the seats and bin were relocated onto the “ski slope”.
· An improvement would also be to install a rail alongside the edge of the pathway.

Councillors considered these recommendations and agreed that the SSDC Building Conservation Officer would need to be involved in any proposals for changes.  It was also noted that any relocation of the seats to the ski slope would need to take account of the fact that the seats would need to be removable when the funfair rides were located on the ski slope as part of the St. Bartholomew’s Street Fair.

After further discussion, it was agreed that options should be explored in conjunction with the SSDC Building Conservation Officer and these brought back to the Committee for consideration.
29
DOG WASTE BAG DISPENSERS
16/17
To consider possible purchase
Cllr. Mrs Stuart reported that she had seen dog waste dispensers in use at Misterton and considered that, if such a facility was available at Henhayes, it would encourage dog owners to clean up after their dog.  Cllr. Miss Pritchard suggested that, if the idea proved successful at Henhayes, then a dispenser should also be installed in the churchyard, which was another dog fouling “hotspot”.
After discussion, it was AGREED to purchase a single dog waste dispenser for use at Henhayes, to be positioned adjacent to the Henhayes car park gate.

30
CHRISTMAS LIGHTING UP EVENT
16/17
To consider the aspects of road closure and positioning the crib on the Town Hall plinth
Councillors considered the lessons learned from the road closure aspects of last year’s lighting up event and it was AGREED that the following improvements would be implemented:

· Town Council Grounds staff to be focussed on the tasks of closing and opening the roads and assisting with erection and dismantling of gazebos and equipment.

· Recruit more volunteer marshals at the road closure points, to maintain order whilst the roads were closed.

· If volunteers were not forthcoming, then employ contractors to undertake the work.
· Liaise with the contractor engaged to deploy the road closure signage, to ensure that signage is positioned appropriately and gives clear guidance to motorists.
· Use local press and radio to advertise as fully as possible the forthcoming road closure.
· Work with the Christmas Committee to agree the best ways to manage traffic during the event, to minimise the disruption to motorists.
Regarding the positioning of the Christmas crib on the Town Hall plinth, the Chairman advised that a structural survey was about to be carried out, which would determine whether any remedial action was required to allow the plinth to be safely used as a platform for the crib.
31
TO RECEIVE SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES AND WORKING GROUP NOTES
16/17


a)
Crewkerne Youth Service Steering group meeting held on 11 July 2016
Noted.

b)
Henhayes Playground Project Working Group meeting held on 15 August 2016

Noted.

32
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

16/17

None.
33
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

16/17

Monday 14 November 2016 after the Planning and Highways Committee meeting.
The meeting closed at 7.46 p.m.
Signed: …………………..
Dated: ……………………
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